STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF TURKEY AT THE 21ST SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(27 January 2015, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the Delegation of Turkey to their second UPR. We thank them for the informative national report. 
2. Turkey has undertaken a comprehensive reform process aimed at the further protection and promotion of human rights. The amendment of the Constitution granting fundamental freedoms and civil liberties; and the establishment of institutions aimed at safeguarding human rights are indeed commendable. 
3. However, we note concerns relating to the restrictions on freedom of peaceful assembly and expression; hate crimes against non-Muslim communities; excessive use of force by law enforcement officers; and alleged torture in some facilities.
4. We recommend that Turkey:
a) strengthen measures to ensure the full enjoyment of the  right to freedom of peaceful assembly and expression;
b) investigate allegations of torture and excessive use of force and take appropriate measures to  punish perpetrators.

5. We wish Turkey a successful review and adoption of their UPR report.
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